
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANDERSON-JORDAN DETACHMENT 
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE I DEPARTMENT OF MISSISSIPPI 

HORN LAKE HIGH SCHOOL 3360 CHURCH RD. HORN LAKE, MS. 38637 
MEETING MINUTES 

JULY 05, 2022 
 

1.  CHAPLAIN'S REPORT: Bob Shearin ask that we keep Barbara Giesler, Earl Ward and 
his wife Virginia, and Jim Simson and his wife Courtney, John Kingsley Jr, and Mary 
Ann Shearin in your thoughts and prayers. 
 
2. HONOR GUARD COMMITTEE: Let’s give a big thanks to Bill Lamar-for taking on the 
task of securing the rifles for our Detachment.  Bill informed us tonight that the paper 
work was already in progress!  Tom Drumm and Simon Dean discussed a meeting at a 
future date to have a practice of folding the flag and proper drill for firing the rifles at 
a veteran’s funeral.  Also, Commandant Ed Stulter stated that we just received a 
current roster of the Detachment from the State Department.  Now we check against 
it to make sure all members of the HONOR Guard are current. 
 
3. OLD BUSINESS: The Paymaster was absent tonight, but here is his report. 
Membership Report-by Paymaster shows 51 members with 42 in good standing. 
The Paymasters Financial Report $6,983.73 
Last meeting minutes and this month’s meeting minutes will be posted on the web 
site.  There were ten members in attendance.  Also, Commandant said state rooster is 
off by one according to our roster, correction will be made. 
 
4. SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE:  Members for the coming year 2023 are Ed Stutler, Bill 
Lamar. Shannon Kinnegy, Anick Wallace, Jim Simpson, and Tom Drumm.  
Commandant will advise when the new applications go out to the schools. 
 
5. NEW BUSINESS:  Detachment Dinner set for Thursday July 21, 2020 at 6 PM. Tom 
Drumm will send out e-mail and call members with the help of Don Woodson.  It will 
be held at the Wolf River Brisket on Goodman Road in Olive Branch. 
 



6. FUND RAISING:  Tom Drumm reported that our WalMart and Lowes fund raisers 
raised $1,700 and $1,173 on the two Saturdays in June.  A fund raiser for July 16, 2022 
at Southaven WalMart is set up and Don Woodson and Tom Drumm will get it 
manned. Also discussed doing most of our fund raisers before cold weather sets in. 
 
7.  GOLF TOURNMENT IN SEPTEMBER: Anick Wallace and Tom Drumm reported that 
starting this month we will contact members to help contact local businesses for 
donations and other involvements in the tournament. 
 
8. VA HOSPITAL: Anick Wallace reported that she is working two eight-hour days at 
the VA Hospital, and a ceremony planned for August when the VA hospital turns one 
hundred years old.  Anick also brought us some popcorn and other goodies to the 
meeting tonight.  She also reminded us to do our HIPPA Training on line and she is 
trying to get them to let here train us for HIPPA Training here at our Detachment 
Meeting. Additionally, the VA director will be attending our September meeting. 
 
9. Their being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 19:00 and the 
next Detachment Meeting is August 2, 2022 at 6 PM. 
 
 


